
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 

NORTHUMBERLAND COUNTY COUNCIL 

(WAITING, LOADING & PARKING PLACES) (MAP BASED) 

CONSOLIDATION ORDER 2024 VARIATION ORDER 08 

(TRO_101_08) 

 

Notice is hereby given that Northumberland County Council, in exercise of the powers 
conferred under sections 1 to 4, 32, 35, 45 and 46, 61 and 64 (as appropriate) and Part 
IV of schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the Traffic Management Act 
2004 and all other powers so enabling, intends to make the above-named Order. 
 
The effect of the Order, if made, will be to vary the “Northumberland County Council 
(Waiting, Loading & Parking Places) (Map Based) Consolidation Order 2024” by 
introducing the following parking restrictions:  
 

• No Waiting at Any Time on sections of Bristol Street, Melton Drive, St Michael’s 
Avenue and U9536 Bristol Walk Hartley Court. 

• No Waiting or Loading at Any Time on Double Row and Melton Drive. 

• A prohibition of stopping on school entrance markings applying Monday-Friday 
between the hours of 8am-5pm on Melton Drive. 

 
In addition, the ‘No Waiting at Any Time’ parking restrictions on Double Row in New 
Hartley will be removed. 
 
The restrictions can also be viewed in map format, as the maps form part of the map-
based schedule to the Order. A copy of the draft Order, together with the maps that form 
part of the Schedule to the Order and any other relevant documents, notices or Orders 
as appropriate as well as a Statement of the Council's reasons for proposing to make the 
Order are available to view or download on the NCC Website: 
 
https://www.northumberland.gov.uk/Highways/Roads/Traffic.aspx#4trafficregulationorders 
 

or can be requested by email to highwaysprogramme@northumberland.gov.uk, or may 
be inspected by appointment during normal office hours at County Hall, Morpeth, NE61 
2EF. Please contact Highways Improvements, Technical Services, County Hall, Morpeth, 
NE61 2EF by email at highwaysprogramme@northumberland.gov.uk or by telephone on 
0345 600 6400 during normal office hours quoting reference: TRO_101_08 
 
If you wish to object to the proposals, you should send the grounds for your objection in 
writing to Maureen Willcock at the address shown below or by e-mail to: 
legaltro@northumberland.gov.uk before the 26th July 2025. 
 
Dated this 4th day of July 2025.  
 
 
Stephen Gerrard,  
Director of Law and Corporate Governance,  



Northumberland County Council,  
County Hall,  
Morpeth,  
NE61 2EF. 
 


